January 11, 2010

To:  
Chair Silk and Members of the Planning Board
From:
Jaime Parker


Portland Trails

Re:
Request to vacate Oak Street

Dear Mr. Silk;

I am writing to urge that the request by Lafeyette Portland LLC for the discontinuance of Oak Street between Spring and Pleasant Streets be denied.  Having worked for years with Portland Trails to improve the pedestrian network in Portland, I can assure you that the loss of this important connection would be something current and future residents of the City would regret.  As it exists this street is an extremely important connection for pedestrians, and if anything the link should be enhanced by the new owners.
Urban blocks should generally be between 400-600’ long, and this section of Spring and Pleasant Streets already has block lengths that are longer, and thus a barrier for pedestrians.  Certainly it is important to work with developers and landowners to improve site design and function, but the City should rarely, if ever vacate streets.  Indeed many of the barriers to a fully developed pedestrian network that Portland Trails and the City are working to overcome are a result of previous street Right of Ways being given up.  The loss of grid connectivity in the Spring Street area is one of the more vexing remnants of Urban Renewal in Portland.   We should be seeking to improve permeability wherever possible.

Thank you for considering this important matter,

Sincerely,

Jaime Parker

Trails Manager

Portland Trails

Portland resident 

